
 
MINUTES 

SOUTH CAROLINA LIQUEFIED PETROLEUM GAS BOARD 
Committee Meeting  

February 23, 2022 at 10:00 a.m. 
110 Centerview Drive, Room 108 
Columbia, South Carolina 29210 

 
 
Meeting Called to Order 
Richard O’Sheal called the meeting to order at 10:12 a.m. 
 
Other committee members present were Eric Taylor, Palmetto Propane Fuels & Ice; Art Irick, 
Board Member; Curtis Smith, State Fire; Shawn Stickle, State Fire; Nathan Ellis, State Fire; Corky 
Clark, Southeast Propane Alliance; and 
 
Staff members present were Molly Price, Board Administrator and Hardwick Stuart, Advice 
Counsel. 
 
Administrator’s Remarks – Molly Price 
Ms. Price welcomed everyone to the meeting and reminded committee members that the 
standing committee was appointed by the Board on March 11, 2021, with the purpose of 
developing installation guidelines for LP Gas bulk sites. Ms. Price stated that committee members 
were provided with a copy of NFPA 58, 2017 Edition and a revised installation guidelines draft 
that incorporated the previous drafts from Mr. Irick and Mr. Smith.   

 
LPG Bulk Site Installation Guidelines- Review and Discussion 
The committee reviewed the provided draft of the LPG Bulk Site Installation Guidelines from Ms. 
Price and discussed each item and the applicability of each item to bulk site installations in South 
Carolina. Throughout their discussion, the committee made several recommendations and asked 
Ms. Price to work on incorporating the changes into the document. The committee will report 
their progress back to the Board at the Board’s next meeting on March 17, 2022.  

 
Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 12:20 p.m. 

 


